INDIAN CREEK CONNECTIONS

Volume 25 Issue 10

March 10, 2024

INDIAN CREEK CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

821 Main Street, Harleysville, PA 19438 Phone 215-256-9330 E-mail info@iccob.org Web Site www.iccob.org

CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS

Welcome to our weekly news sheet!

A Sunday school class for children age 2-Preschool is currently being held on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month. The classroom is on the upper level. Children's church is held on the 2nd and 4th Sunday of the month during morning service for ages 4 yrs-4th grade. For more information, please contact Donna Parcell or another member of our Nurture Team.

The youth Sunday school class continues to meet via zoom at 9 am every Sunday, with the exception of the 1st Sunday of the month when they teach the nursery class.

Our Hybrid **library class** is meeting on **the 1**st **and 3**rd **Sunday of each month**. Please feel free to reach out with questions to either Jane Spigel or Dave Whetstone.

Our adult **Fellowship Hall Sunday School class** meets every Sunday at 9 a.m.

We **welcome Pastor Sam Butler** to our worship services this Sunday. We are so grateful to have him bring us God's word.

Please check the back table for **closeout coffee prices**.

The Loss and Longing Moms Group will be meeting this Tuesday March 12^{th} at 6:30 pm.

The Men's Fellowship Breakfast is this Saturday March 16th at 8am, for more information please contact Dennis Moyer, Don Moyer or Bob Lane.

The Spring Women's Fellowship at Lititz Church is this Saturday March 16th, Donna Parcell will be the speaking.

The Women's Fellowship will be working at the Mennonite Resource Center this Thursday, March 14th. Please sign up in the Narthex or contact Pat Bub.

The March-April 2024 issue of The Upper Room are available in the Narthex. Copies of the March issues of

Ripples are currently in the Narthex please help yourself to one and enjoy.



The "Welcome+Worthy," conference goers can participate in a variety of events and activities designed to "unite, strengthen, and equip the Church of the Brethren to follow Jesus." On July 3rd-7th in

Michigan. If interested please contact Dennis Moyer or there is more information on the bulletin board in the Narthex.

The **Bean Bag Program** is currently holding their **100 box challenge**, for more information please grab a slip from the Narthex with all the information and the list of items. There is also flyer on the bulletin board above the cards with additional information.



There is information on the bulletin board about **the MCC Mobile Cannery**, and how your able to help with the food needs of others through donations.



All are invited to **the All-church Egg Hunt**!!! The annual egg hunt will be Saturday, March 30th at 1pm at the pavilion. We will have categories for ALL age groups! Come out for some

laughs and some candy! Please sign up in the narthex.

Changes coming to the prayer chain! Please be sure to check the March 2024 Ripples publication for upcoming changes to our prayer chain.

Save the date(s) and watch for more details:

Wednesday, **May 1**st **Older Adults Luncheon** at Yoder's in New Holland. Registration ends April 24th and the price is \$23 per person. You can register online at ane-cob.org or by filling out a registration form from the sing-up table. On the bottom of the sign up sheet is a option for car pooling if interested.

Friday afternoon and Saturday, August $16^{th} - 17^{th}$ Women's Camp, Gail Koskela from Green Tree Church is the speaker.

Wawa hoagie coupons are still available for purchase to support our **Wee Folk Nursery School**. Each coupon is \$5.00 and good for one "shortie" hoagie. To purchase, please contact the church office or Carol-Joyce Anton.



One Great Hour of Sharing

Sunday, March 17th, is the church of the Brethren's **One Great Hour of Sharing**, This

offering supports rebuilding of homes affected by disaster, farmers participating in the educationational opportunities and working to establish food security, volunteers preparing for a year of Christ-like service and much more. To give, simply mark your regular giving envelope "One Great Hour" or give directly at https://churchofthebrethren.givingfuel.com/offerings



<u>Psalm Sunday March 24th, Our worship service will be</u> held in-person and online as usual. Palm leaves will be available to those joining us in person.

<u>Love Feast March 28th</u>, at 6:30 pm in Fellowship Hall All who profess faith in Christ Jesus are welcome and encouraged to share in the meaningful commemoration of sharing together in God's grace.

Good Friday Service March 29th, at 6:30 pm where we will be joined by Montco Bible Fellowship church.

Easter Sunday March 31st

Our **Easter morning worship service** will be at our normal time of 10:00 am. It will include music by our choir. This service will be held both in-person and streamed online.



THIS WEEK'S CALENDAR

Sun: Fellowship Hall SS Class in Person 9:00 am
NO Hybrid Class in Library this Sunday
Youth - SS via zoom 9:00 am
Worship Service 10:00 am
(These services are also streamed on Facebook Live
and posted later on our website www.iccob.org)

Mon:	Nurture Meeting	7:00 pm
Tues:	Bible study	10:00 am
	Stewardship Meeting	6:30 pm
	LLM	6:30 pm
	Witness/Worship Meeting	7:00 pm
Wed:	Choir rehearsal	7:00 pm
Thu:	MRC	12:30 pm
	Deacon Meeting	6:00 pm
Sat:	Men's Fellowship Breakfast	8:00 am
	Spring Women's Fellowship	9: 00 am

Note: Facebook Live events are on our ICCOB Facebook page, <u>www.facebook.com/indiancreekcob/live/</u>

UPCOMING EVENTS

Leadership Meeting	Mar 19
Choir Rehearsal	Mar 20
Palm Sunday	Mar 24
Jubilee Breakfast	Mar 26
Love Feast	Mar 28
Good Friday service	Mar 29
Easter egg hunt	Mar 30
Easter Service	Mar 31
PBJ Making	Apr 2
Bean Bag	Apr 4

OFFERING REMINDERS

Offering for Operating

[Weekly Operating amount needed to meet 2023 Budget] \$5,463.00

Offering plates are in the back of the sanctuary each week for your financial support. Online giving is also available. Thank you for your faithful giving.

If you would like to provide flowers in the sanctuary for our worship service some Sunday—whether in honor or memory of someone, in celebration of a special occasion, or simply out of gratitude to God or the congregation, please contact the church office in advance.